January 22, 2010

Dear Parents and Staff,

School districts across the State of California are facing an unprecedented budget crisis due to the economic meltdown that has occurred in the last 24 months. I know many of you are affected by this recession on a daily basis. The crisis facing school districts has been compounded by the inability of the State Legislature and Governor to come to real solutions to the budget crises.

The Governor has just released his proposal for next year’s budget and the Plumas Lake Elementary School District is potentially facing a deficit of $437,000 to $537,000 for the 2010-2011 school year. There is a long road ahead before the State passes a budget but we can be confident that we will be facing a deficit.

The PLESD School Board is dedicated to serving the students and community of Plumas Lake and wants to gather input from as many people as possible in these difficult times. The Board has created a Budget Advisory Committee and charged this committee to educating the community about the district budget, gather input from as many people as possible, and to make recommendations to the Board. We will be gathering input through a survey and forums.
Today we are asking you to take 15 minutes of your time to: 
1) Learn about the budget crisis our district is facing by reading the PowerPoint presentation attached to this letter.
2) Read through any information on the Budget Advisory Committee’s Web page at http://www.plusd.org/About-Us/Budget-Advisory-CommitteeProcess/index.html
3) Fill out a survey that asks you about individual items that the Budget Advisory Committee is considering to either increase fees on or to cut.
We will also be holding two forums to gather input:
· Staff Forum - Monday, February 1, 2010 at 3:00 at the Rio Del Oro Gym and

· Parent Forum – Tuesday, February 2, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. at the Rio Del Oro Gym.

Other important dates are:

· February 5, 2010 - all input collected from the Parent Survey, Staff Survey, Parent Forum, and Staff Forum will be available on our Web site. 
· February 11, 2010 at 4:00 p.m. - Budget Advisory Committee will be meeting to discuss the final recommendations at Rio Del Oro. 
· February 18, 2010 at 7:00 p.m.  - Recommendations will be presented to the School Board in the Cobblestone Gym.

Thank you for your time,

Jeff Roberts

Superintendent

Plumas Lake Elementary School District

